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General Council Meeting

 
December 7, 2015

Minutes

Attendance by Sign In

General Council Meeting 
I. Call to Order 
by President Johnson at 5:05pm.
II. Minutes from Oct 26, 2015 General Council Meeting
Minutes approved. 
III. Additions to Agenda


None.
IV. Executive Board Reports 

A) President Dominique Johnson: 
Diversity and Inclusion Committee/task force. We are coming up with policy that will put into action the strategic plan for diversity and inclusion for the whole University. This will be a committee of action. One idea is a diversity and inclusion skills course, and was favorable because it is simple and measurable (no discussion of specifics). However, this is not sufficient to address retention and recruiting throughout all ranks.  So far there has only been one meeting which focused on strategizing. Another suggestion is mandatory hiring bias training, right now it is voluntary and none of the faculty have participated. Potential to dovetail with existing committees, but most groups are independent and only for issues within own spaces.

Ad hoc committee created: George Weddington, Amber Griffith, Elise Thorsen, Meredith North, Jeff Weston, and Allison Cullen Doyle. 

Sexual Assault Taskforce. The University has been working for 2 years on an extensive 4 year plan, but 100% has been geared toward undergraduates. The first time they ever spoke to a graduate student was Dominique when she showed up to the meeting this semester. This is an opportunity for graduate students to intervene and provide insight. The survey revealed that graduate students are in a precarious position, as both instructors and students; there is a high number of graduate students not officially reporting; ~25% have experienced some nonconsensual form of sexual assault. There is no process to pursue redress for sexual assault. 

For graduate students, it is not that we are not well informed, but that we risk careers; we work in close environments and graduate students usually lose, because we are not as established as the faculty. In addition, there is no transparency with how these situations are dealt with. The suggestion is that the GSO generate a policy statement. This would serve as an agreement or hard recommendation between the GSO and departments, which would contain courses of actions. In most department by-laws it says to report to the chair, but if the complaint is against the chair then there are no alternatives. Recommendations can include 1 training/year for incoming cohorts about Title 9, and a zero tolerance policy. Also, the University of Pittsburgh Ethics and Judicial Board can review and mediate these concerns; this board has not been utilized this far (mostly for plagiarism and academic integrity).

We are working with representatives from Title 9 and the Pittsburgh Action Against Rape to create a long-term programmatic plan or mediating space. We need a concerted effort for this to work, and because they are listening now is a good time to address this issue. Ad hoc committee: Mathew Hadedo, Erin Pfeil-McCullough, possible someone from Biology. 

Unionizing faculty. The University of Pittsburgh undergraduates delivered a letter to the Chancellor with 220 signatures in support of faculty unionizing. Does the A&S GSO want to produce a letter of solidarity/ support for unionizing? There is not enough information on the issue. Dominique will forward the letter of support for union so we can make an informed decision. 
B) Vice President Erin Pfeil-McCullough: The Grad Expo committee met and talked about a theme which will based around the goals of the strategic plan. Anyone else who wants to join committee, and can help with theme writing please email Eric (ekp9@pitt.edu). Abstract submissions open 1/11/16. 

C) Faculty Advisor Linda Rinaman: Earlier in the semester we had discussed integrating the Grad Expo and 3MT (3-minute thesis). However, the Provost’s office wants to keep the events separate, to feature and grow the 3MT, rather than fit it within the Grad Expo. So, it will be a separate event in Fall, bigger and more widely advertised. You won’t have to do extra work, only promote to your departments. 

The results of the mentoring survey will probably be used to create a handbook that promotes best practices in mentoring. It will serve to empower graduate students and inform them what they can expect to get out of a mentoring relationship. The survey will be sent out to everyone in January, please help promote. 

D)  Administrative Assistant Allison Cullen Doyle: Supplemental department funds are still available. For more information and the form, please visit http://asgso.pitt.edu/doku.php/department_info. The rooms for next semesters meetings have been changed so be sure to check the calendar. 
E) Social/Programs Coordinator: Nothing to report. 
F) Website/Communications: The committee is working hard. Be on the lookout for a survey about the GSO website. 
V.  Internal Committees

A. GPSG (Graduate and Professional Student Government): There is an opening for the Vice President of programming. Bike Safety Advocacy to bring awareness to bike and pedestrian safety around city. Ted X event will happen again this year on 3/26, the theme is “move” and there will be both morning and afternoon sessions. On 12/11 there is a relaxer event, you can find more information at gpsg.pitt.edu. Elections for the Executive committee next semester, if you want to apply there is more information on the website. They need passionate go-getters. For more information ask Dominique.  
B. Grad Expo: See VP report. If you would like to join the committee please email Erin at ekp9@pitt.edu. 

C.  Teaching Awards: The committee met last week and came up with the timeline. The nominations will open on 1/6, and close on 1/29. We need reviewers, a sheet is being passed around, please sign up. The submission is a document containing a teaching philosophy, teaching challenge and how it was solved, materials created and reflection, OMETs and recommendation letter. Reviewer gets 8-10 documents, and a rubric is included. This is an opportunity to focus on teaching, rather than research, and will be useful when applying to jobs; reviewing gives insight. The poster is online and we will start advertising soon. We need reviewers for the month of March. If you would like to join the committee contact Delphine (drm74).  
D. Peer Professionalization Workshop: No report.  
E: Summer Research Grant: The committee is getting ready to meet in the Spring. The awards are for $500 and cover summer research (including travel, lodging, writing, equipment, etc.). Last year we had 45 applications and we awarded 4 grants. Currently we are drafting the call for applications. Last years recommended changes include letters of application and application processes. Currently we have a small committee and no one from natural sciences. If you would like to join the committee send Elizabeth an email (aeh77@pitt.edu). 
VI. External A&S Committees: 
A) A&S Dietrich Council: No report, did not meet.  
B) A&S PBC: No report, did not meet.  
C) A&S Grad Council: Attached. 
VII. Old or Unfinished Business

VIII. New Business

The Graduate Student library reading room is infested with undergraduates and is loud. 
IX. Announcements

None

X. Having no further business, President Johnson calls for motion to adjourn meeting


Meeting adjourned, 6:09pm.

A&S Graduate Council (report by Matt Kesterke)

We met today (12/7) to discuss the timeline for the end of this semester/beginning of next semester. 

-The TA training reviews of the three departments for this year (Philosophy, Communications, Communications) are going well, with two departments finished and one being conducted.

-The online mentoring survey mentioned by Dean Rinaman last meeting is moving forward, and should be sent out after the holiday break.

-We had a discussion concerning Title IX, sexual harassment, sexual misconduct and the best way to meet with students and get their feedback concerning any and all related issues here at Pitt. We are moving forward with a comprehensive review of these issues, many of which are on the SHARE page.
Anthropology: �
Intel. Systems: Jeya Balaji Balasubramanian�
�
Biological Sciences:  Amber Griffith, Travis Mavrich�
Linguistics:  Silvio Pisabarro, Mathew Hadedo�
�
Chemistry: Tyler Rohrs�
Mathematics: Jeremy Harris�
�
Classics: �
Music: Jeff Weston�
�
Communication: Birney Young�
Neuroscience: Adam Large �
�
Comp. Science: Kenrick Orrin Fernandes�
Philosophy: Alessandra Buccella�
�
Economics: Ethan Schmick�
Physics: Abhishek Prakash�
�
English:  Dan Libertz�
Political Science: Sebastian Garcoa�
�
French & Italian: Delphine Monserrat�
Psychology: �
�
Geology: Dervla Kumar, Erin Pfeil-McCullough�
Religious Studies:  Lianghao Lu�
�
German:   �
Slavic: Elise Thorsen�
�
Hispanic: Jonathan Godinez�
Sociology: George Weddington�
�
History:  �
Statistics: Jonathon Yu�
�
H.A.A.: Meredith North�
Theatre Arts: Kristin O’Malley�
�
HPS: Haixin Dang�
CLST: Paulina Tomkowicz�
�
President: Dominique Johnson�
Film: John Taylor�
�
Vice-President: Erin Pfiel-McCullough�
�
�
Administrative Assistant: Allison Cullen Doyle�
Faculty Advisor: Linda Rinaman�
�
 











A&S GSO minutes, 12/7/15, ACD
**NOTE: Opinions expressed in the GSO minutes are those of the individual and do not necessarily reflect the position of the A&S GSO.  


